
 
 

 

 

 

Presidentôs Message 
 

April was a very busy month for Peninsula Quilters. I want to thank those who 
helped with the retreat - Barbara Hall, Jena Walter, Julie Curry, Justine Barnard and 
Sandy Kelly. You all contributed to a memorable time. I also want to welcome our new 
members and thank Sandi daRoza for a wonderful virtual tea. Congratulations to our 
Quilter of the Year - Jena Walter, who attends every meeting to keep us zooming along. 
 We have another great speaker in May -- Margaret Willingham who specializes in 
appliqué. She will inspire us with her reverse appliqué techniques. Thank you to Terry 
Caselton for finding us wonderful women from all over to speak during the pandemic. 
 The Guild has many unsung heroes who help every day putting together the 
programs and events that all of us enjoy. This month I want to thank four very special 
members that keep communication humming along. Kathy McGuffin is our website 
administrator. Without Kathyôs expertise and guidance the website would not be 
possible. Every month we all enjoy the newsletter. It comes to us through the hard work 
of Carol Blitzer and Judy Ousterhout. Another of our heroes is Rita Leung. All the blasts 
go through Rita. Rita is ñon-callò at all times to make sure we all have the information we 
need.   
 These are just a few of the members behind the scenes who donôt get enough 
recognition. I encourage you all to let them know how grateful we all are for their energy 
and diligence. They play their parts quietly but we couldnôt do any of this without them! 

See you at the next meeting. 
--Angi Merlone, president 

 
    

Outreach Scorecard 
 

 

 March April 

Bundles of Joy 4 30  

LifeMoves 6 14 
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Next Meeting: May 19, 9:30 a.m., via Zoom 
http://www.peninsulaquilters.org  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/2224974187748624/   

 

Let's keep these 
generous and much-appreciated 
donations coming! Baby quilts 
should be minimum 30" and 
maximum of 45" on a 
side. LifeMoves quilts should be 
approximately 65" x 80". 

-- Julie Curry,  
Outreach Coordinator 

 

http://www.peninsulaquilters.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2224974187748624/
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Last 2021 Peninsula Quilters Workshop of this year 

Email terry@pamstravel.net to sign up or use PayPal at www.peninsulaquilters.org (cost 
is $50). Any questions? Call Terry Caselton at 650-773-5756.              

MAY WORKSHOP  ñDRESDEN SWEATSHIRT JACKETò 
with Anelie Belden 
Dates: May 12 & 13    Time: 9 a.m.-noon each day 2 Day 
 

 Anelie Belden is a nationally known sewing instructor, quilt and 
pattern designer and author.  She began sewing by constructing 
garments which lead to her degree in Fashion Design.  While 
working in the fashion industry she began to explore the art of 
quilting which became her passion.  She has taken the traditional 
Dresden quilt design and created new updated Dresden Designs 
which are featured in her book ñ 
 
 

 

 
 
 
Letôs have a fun day using a sweatshirt and recreating it into a comfortable stylish jacket. This is 
a loose-fitting jacket and does not require difficult garment sewing techniques. It can be long or 
short, loose or fitted. The edges are fully trimmed using Dresden blades, which creates a clean 
finish on all outside edges. Adding a collar and a creative zipper makes this jacket a show-
stopper. Piping and embellishing can be added to the design. Each student is required to 
purchase a $12.00 pattern which includes the jacket zipper (this will be mailed to you). There 
will be some advance preparation before class so you can complete the jacket to wear by end of 
class. (Costco has sweatshirts at this time that are very nice.)  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:terry@pamstravel.net
http://www.peninsulaquilters.org/
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Upcoming PQ speakers 

¶ JUNE ï Eleanor Levie ï ñA Magical History Tourò ï Author of American Quiltmaking 
1970-2000 will lead us on a rollicking journey through quilt making in our time 

¶ JULY ï Suzi Parron ï ñBarn Quilt Trail Journeyò -- Suzi will take us on a journey along 
the quilt trail, beginning with the very first barn quilt, which stemmed from Donna Sue 
Groves and her wish to honor her motherôs quilting art. Suziôs hour-long presentation 
features more than 100 stunning photographs of barn quilts, some of which rival cloth 
quilts in their intricacy. You will hear stories of some of the individuals who have painted 
quilt blocks to honor loved ones or their local culture, along with a few humorous 
anecdotes. 

¶ AUGUST ï Presidentôs choice. 
¶ SEPTEMBER ï Guild Birthday Party 

 

 
PQ CHALLENGE 

 
Voting for the PQ Challenge was done via Survey Monkey, and winners will be 

announced at the May meeting. 
 

Any questions: Contact Jena Walter at jenakwalter@gmail.com. 
 
 

 

Margaret Willingham:  
 ñReverse Applique -- Revealing Beautyò 
 

May 19, 2021, 9:30 a.m. 
www.eobquiltdesign.com 

 
Margaret Willinghamôs 10 years of teaching 

quilting is anchored in 40 years of training dancers of all 
ages and skill levels. She has taught her hand and 
machine reverse applique methods to quilters 
nationally.  

In this lecture, she will answer: What is reverse 
appliqué? What is the difference between appliqué and 
reverse appliqué? When was it developed and by 
whom? How do you quilt reverse appliqué? What is 
hidden will be revealed!  

 

mailto:jenakwalter@gmail.com
http://www.eobquiltdesign.com/
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Minutes, Zoom General Meeting  

April 21, 2021 
 

Angi Merlone called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m. We welcomed new members Katy 
Nelson and Diane Costello and visitor Lucy. Jess Millikan moved and Jena Walter seconded the 
minutes. 

Angi gave an update on the Garden Center. We are not ready to resume in-person 
meetings yet. 

Sara Medina gave the Treasurerôs report. 
Sandi daRoza: The New Member Tea will be held on Saturday, April 24 at 1 p.m. She 

invited all to attend and asked everyone to bring a special tea cup or mug. 
Sandi awarded our Quilter of the Year to Jena Walter. She was awarded an amazing 

gold sewing machine trophy, which Sandi decorated herself, and an apron. Jena was surprised 
and humbly accepted the award. 

Judy Miyake announced that Sandi daRoza will be the Artist in Residence at Empty 
Spools Seminar next year. 

Julie Curry clarified what will be going on at the revised County Fair this year. No Home 
Arts, Culinary, Tech. It will be a live walk-through event. 4-H will be there. 

Julie introduced the charity project for the Retreat. She has kits for those who need it.  
Terry Caselton announced the Kellie Willey workshop on Thursday. Next month 

Margaret Willingham will speak about Reverse Applique. Next monthôs workshop will be with 
Analie Beldin. 

PQ Quilter of the Year 2021: 
Jena Walter 

 
     This award is proudly given to Jena 
Walter. Jena did an amazing job of stitching 
us together through Zoom. She is an official 
cheer leader and creator, always positive 
and enthusiastic. The guild thanks you, Jena, 
for all you do! 
     With love from all your quilting sisters! 
 
And Jena adds: 
Thank you, thank you, thank you!! You are 
so kind to acknowledge me in this way. I am 
very grateful to be able to share the 
struggles, laughter, unsewing , tears, 

creativity and love with you all. I am 
tremendously lucky to be able to call you my 
friends. 
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Anne Merics (Membership) - PQ has two new members, Katy Nelson and Diane 
Costello. 

Michele Parry will be leading a team to review the by-laws. It is done every three years. 
She is taking input. 

Jess Millikan announced the Free table at her house on May 21 from 9 a.m.-noon. She 
will be accepting donations starting May 17. 

Challenge quilt voting was put off until the May meeting because of technical difficulties. 
 
We received a thank-you note from one of the CZU fire recipients of one of our quilts: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Terry Caselton introduced Maria Shell as our speaker. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

Barb Hall, evening recording secretary 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Peninsula Quilters, 
 
We are one of the families who lost our home in the CZU Lightning Fire 
in California this past summer. We lived in Bonny Doon, a small area in 
the Santa Cruz Mountains, north of Santa Cruz and above Felton. 
 
You have so lovingly touched our hearts with your incredible kindness 
and generosity and we are beyond grateful. Just writing this brings tears 
to our eyes. The incredible combination of colors are so calming and 
tranquil, exactly what we need. This quilt is truly a work of art! We can't 
wait for it to be part of our new home someday.  
 
Thank you with all of our hearts, 
 
Lisa and DeWitt Durham and Sapphire the Dog 
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Show and Tell 

     
 

 

  
 

 

 
 

       

 

      

 

Jess Millikan: Outer Limit (left) and Happy Wonky Quilt (right) 

 

Left: Sandy Adger: Happy Wonky Quilt (from 
Connie Bowles class)                                
Below: Angi Merlone: Dot to Dot 
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Jess Millikan:  Wallet/Purse 

Mavourneen Lopez:  
Masks from fabric 
she printed (and 
RBG with lace) 
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Maggie Harvey: Happy Wonky (left) and Circle of Friends (right) 

Brenda Ziegler: Crazy Quilt Annette Caves: Ducky Baby Quilt 


